
Item G20
#2003-53 - Approving Agreement with Jacobson Helgoth 
Consultants for Value Engineering Consulting Services at the 
Wastewater Treatment Plant
At the December 4, 2001 Council meeting, CH2M Hill was selected to do a study and design 
improvements to the Solids Handling Process at the Wastewater Treatment Plant.  The City 
Of Grand Island advertised a Request for Proposals on January 14, 2003 to perform a Value 
Engineering (VE) review of the design.  The VE review will consist of a week-long workshop 
with consultants and City staff.  The VE team will review the design to insure that the design 
is proceeding in the right direction and look for potential cost savings for upcoming 
construction project.  Jacobson Helgoth Consultants of Omaha, Nebraska has been selected 
to perform the review.  It is recommended that Council approve the selection and authorize 
the Mayor to sign the agreement.  The consultants will do the work for a lump sum of 
$39,100.  There are sufficient funds in Account No. 53030001- 85207.
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Working Together for a 

                     Better Tomorrow, Today 
 
 
 REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

FOR VALUE ENGINEERING CONSULTING SERVICES 
 
 
RFP DUE DATE:   February 3, 2003 
 
DEPARTMENT:   Public Works (WWTP) 
 
PUBLICATION DATE:  January 14, 2003 
 
NO. POTENTIAL BIDDERS:  
 
 SUMMARY OF PROPOSALS RECEIVED 
 

Jacobson Helgoth Consultants 
Omaha, NE 

 
Solutions Engineering & Facilitating, Inc. 

Evergreen, CO. 
 

Stanley Consultants, Inc. 
Muscatine, IA 

 
 
 
 
cc: Steve Riehle, Public Works Director 
 Ben Thayer, Supt. of  WWTP Operations & Engineering 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 
David Springer, Finance Director 
Dale Shotkoski, Purchasing Agent 

              P800 



 
Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
February 14, 2003 ¤  City Attorney  

 R E S O L U T I O N    2003-53 
 
 
 WHEREAS, on December 4, 2001, by Resolution 2001-330, the City of Grand Island 
approved the proposal of CH2M Hill of Englewood, Colorado to furnish engineering consulting services for 
review of sewage sludge handling and disposal methods; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited proposals for Furnishing Value Engineering 
Consulting Services, according to plans and the Request for Proposals on file at the Wastewater Treatment 
Plant Division; and 
 
 WHEREAS, proposals were due on February 3, 2003; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Jacobson Helgoth Consultants, Inc. of Omaha, Nebraska, submitted a 
proposal in accordance with the terms of the Request for Proposals and all other statutory requirements 
contained therein; such proposal being in the amount of $39,100. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the proposal of Jacobson Helgoth Consultants, Inc. 
of Omaha, Nebraska, for furnishing value engineering consulting services in the amount of $39,100 is hereby 
approved. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a contract by and between the city and such 
contractor be entered into for such project; and the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to execute 
such agreement on behalf of the City of Grand Island. 

 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, February 18, 2003. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


